
Denton Independent School District
C.H. Collins Stadium Lighting Renovations Purchase

April 12, 2022

SUMMARY:
This item requests approval of the quote from Musco Lighting in the amount of $539,191.00 for the 
proposed C.H. Collins Stadium lighting renovations.

BOARD GOAL:
Growth & Management – Demonstrate effective and efficient management of district resources

PREVIOUS BOARD ACTION:
None

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
LED lighting for sports venues has become an industry standard.  We are currently installing LED 
lighting on all new athletic construction projects in the District. This new lighting system is the same 
system currently being installed at Carrico Stadium.  

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES: 
The current lighting at CH Collins Stadium has become dull and does not effectively illuminate the 
stadium.  The current lights have been in place since 2004.  Maintenance is a constant on the existing 
lights.  The Musco Sports Cluster can be used on our existing poles.  The new fixtures come with a 10-
year parts and labor warranty.  The fixtures are projected to last the District for thirty (30) years.  This 
option is a durable, dependable lighting solution that will cut energy consumption.  It will virtually 
eliminate glares and wasteful spill light into the surrounding areas.  The lighting system is also instant on 
and off instead of waiting for them to warm up.  The C. H. Collins Stadium lighting renovations will be 
purchased through a Texas Local Governmental Purchasing Cooperative (BuyBoard) contract.  This 
purchase is being brought for approval in accordance with the District’s CH (local) policy.  

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
The cost will be borne through the General Fund assigned fund balance in the amount of $539,191.00.

BENEFIT OF ACTION:
The approval of this purchase will allow the District to ensure that the main competition field has 
updated lighting and is ready for the 2022 football season.

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the quote from Musco Lighting in the amount of $539,191.00 for the 
proposed C.H. Collins Stadium lighting renovations be approved. 

STAFF PERSONS RESPONSIBLE:
Scott Niven, Chief Financial Officer
Paul Andress, Executive Director of Operations
Joey Florence, Director of Athletics
Dianna Casper, Director of Purchasing

ATTACHMENTS:
None

APPROVAL:
Signature of Staff Member Proposing Recommendation:  

Signature of Divisional Assistant Superintendent:  

Signature of Superintendent:  


